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Dear Parents, 

Retirement 

Mrs Del Hemingway has worked tirelessly for students at Waddington Primary School for a number of 
years offering excellent programs in the Arts and AUSLAN. You may be aware that she has been on 
leave for the majority of this semester due to ill health. We are hoping that she will be well enough to    

return before the end of the year, but she will be taking some well earned long Service Leave early 
next year before retiring. I am sure you will join me in wishing her a happy and relaxed retirement and 
thank her for all of her hard work over the years.  

Waddy Day 

This Friday is our annual Waddy Day and celebration of the schoolôs birthday. Students are               
encouraged to wear something yellow on the day as a symbol of optimism. We will be celebrating the 
day with a picnic lunch and Blue Earth games at Butterworth Park from 12.00 to 1.30pm. If you would 
like to join us down there for a picnic  you are most welcome. 

Showcase 

This Wednesday 19 of our students will be representing Waddington Primary School in the Swan West 
Network Showcase, which is a celebration of performing arts across our local schools. The               
performances commence at 1.00pm at Dianella Secondary College. This is a free event and all are 
welcome to attend to see our students perform. 

Spelling Bee 

On the 25 October I had the pleasure of taking 6 of our students to Boyare Primary School to compete 
in the Swan West Spelling Bee. Jacob, Penny and Christopher competed in the Year 5/6 event and       
Thien-Uy, Mia and David in the Year 3/4 section. Although we didnôt come away with any places on the 
day, all of the students did really well spelling some extremely difficult words. They should be very 
proud of their selection and efforts on the day. 

Transition to Kindy 

Last Wednesday we held our first Transition to Kindy session for families of children  
coming to Kindy in 2019. The children got to experience the classroom setting and       
participate in activities whilst the parents got to meet key staff at the school and find 
out a little bit about what to expect next year. There are still 2 sessions to go throughout November so 
if you know of any children due to start Kindy next year please encourage them to come and enrol 
a.s.a.p. and join us for the up coming sessions. 

Jump Jam Assembly 

Our next assembly is in Week 7 on the 21 November and each class will be performing one of the 
Jump Jam routines. This will showcase our new program which promotes student health and well     
being. We hope to see you there. 

Booklist Raffle 

Congratulations to Koch, Tony and Flavia who were the winners of our booklist raffle. Donôt forget to 
pay your voluntary contributions in 2019 to ensure you are entered into next yearôs draw. 

Vanessa Blythe 

Principal 



OUTDOOR CLASSROOM DAY 

Outdoor Classroom Day is part of a global campaign to celebrate and inspire outdoor learning and 
play.  Outdoor learning improves childrenôs health, engages them with learning and leads to greater 
connection with nature . On Thursday 1 November students at Waddington joined nearly 300,000    
children across Australia who took their learning outside for the day.  Literacy, numeracy and             
integrated learning was the focus of the day. 


